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Tomorrow will usher in days of celebration and history as Black History Month begins. The

month of February is when our school community celebrates the profound contributions of

African Americans. Hallways and classroom walls throughout our campus pay tribute to

individuals and achievements;  contributions that have left  indelible marks throughout the

history of the United States and the world. 

Each year we look to Black History Month as days dedicated to honoring the past and to

the recognition that the struggle for equality and civil rights continues. The lessons inherent

to this commemoration serve as a vital educational opportunity for students in grades K-12,

fostering a profound understanding of the history and experiences of African Americans. It

is this understanding that our children use as the tool to build a world free from racism and

prejudice. 
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Students from the BSU work on the HBCU bulletin board

South Shore Charter students lead by example. Once again students in the Multicultural

Workshop and the Black Student Union have ensured that the hallways at 700 Longwater

shine radiantly with inspiration. One billboard display draws insight taken from the
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Langston Hughes poem Dreams. Hughes, an author and poet of the Harlem Renaissance,

wrote of the power of dreams and hope that exists from within — human universals that

speak to all of us. 

Students in the Multicultural Workshop ready to update a bulletin board

It is no wonder our students were inclined to highlight the significance of this poem. First

read while they were on Levels I and II, there is a new perspective to the poem that comes

with time. Growing from childhood to adolescence, teenagers understand the power of

aspirations. Who better understands the importance of holding fast to that which lives

within you? Who more fully  understands the pressures of overbearing conformity? Who

more competently  understands the pain of negative messages that left unchecked pull

away hope and achievement? And who more effectively realizes that the path towards a

more equitable and just society comes to life first within growing outward with time. Our

students have looked through the lens of Langston Hughes' poetry and found recognition

of their own resilience, creativity, and enduring spirit.

https://www.poetryfoundation.org/poems/150995/dreams-5d767850da976
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Here at South Shore Charter, Black History Month is about that enduring spirit. We

celebrate with multiple learning opportunities in grades K-12. Students in AP African

American History will be sharing historical facts with the high school community throughout

the month.  Celebrations on our calendar include some impressive Black Student Union

(BSU) events. The BSU will be hosting a historical wax museum for students on the lower

levels on February 7; and the BSU Read Aloud Week beginning February 12 when high

school students will cross our campus to classrooms on the lower level and share

multicultural literature with our younger students. We are pleased  to invite all SSCPS

families to celebrate at African Diaspora Night on March 7, 2024. We know we are at our

best when we are together. 

Thank you for being a part of our school community.

Sincerely,
Alicia Savage
Executive Director
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Strategic Planning Update

Thank you to all who participated in our first Family Focus Group yesterday morning! It was

wonderful to see so many of our families ready to help as we chart our course over the

next five years. Special thanks to our Strategic Plan Focus Group leaders, Ann Mantil,

Rachel Brodeur, and Jennifer DiBara Crandell, for leading yesterday’s wonderful group.

Our next Family Focus Group will be tomorrow evening at 6:00. We welcome all who are

able to attend. Although preregistration is not necessary, it will help our planning.

Registration for Focus Groups 2 and 3 is below.
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Annual Family Survey

The SSCPS Annual Family Survey is a pivotal tool for strategic planning. Over the past

four years we have experienced strong family participation in the survey, and we hope to

achieve and surpass the high level of engagement this year. We are asking each SSCPS

family to participate in the survey by reflecting on the first half of the academic year, as well

as your overall SSCPS experience, to give us more insight during the strategic planning

process. 

Your feedback is invaluable as we strive for continuous improvement and work to provide

the best possible educational experience for our students. Your input contributes

significantly to maintaining a positive school culture and enriching student life, which are

top priorities for our school. In addition to the strategic plan, data collected will be reviewed

by the SSCPS Board of Trustees during the July meeting. During this meeting, the Board

will assess key measures defining student achievement, institutional strength, and areas of

growth. It is in this way that survey data collected will not only inform day-to-day

enhancements, but will also play a crucial role in institutional planning for the future. 

To ensure we capture diverse perspectives, we request the participation of every
SSCPS family by Friday, March 1, 2024.  Below please find links to the SSCPS 2024

Annual Family Survey. The survey should take approximately 15 minutes. We greatly

appreciate your participation and commitment to the South Shore Charter Public School.

FOCUS GROUPS 2 & 3 REGISTRATION

SSCPS 2024 Annual Family Survey

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScTpPuiU1674aRiH8zvjCvP2gbNQw_SW7-4va0w1tbmU45C4A/viewform?usp=send_form
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SSCPS_Annual_Family_Survey_2024
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Black History Month

Black History Month is a vital celebration for our school community. This month-long

observance allows us to delve into the depth of Black history, culture, and achievements,

fostering a deeper understanding and appreciation among our students, families and staff.

It serves as a powerful reminder of the resilience, creativity, and enduring spirit of a large

part of our community, and their pivotal role in shaping our history. By celebrating Black

History Month, we are not only educating our students about an integral part of history but

also reinforcing our commitment to inclusivity, equity, and respect for all cultures. This

celebration aids in building a more empathetic, informed, and united school community,

where every individual's heritage and story is valued and recognized.
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From the Physical Education Department

SAVE THE DATE!

The Kids Heart Challenge is coming to South Shore Charter Public School!

Event Week: February 12-16

Each year, the Physical Education Department partners with the American Heart

Association to participate in the Kids Heart Challenge.  During this week, all students K-4

will be participating by joining in heart health discussions and engaging in fun games and

activities during their Phys. Ed. classes.

The Kids Heart Challenge provides a great opportunity to deliver heart healthy focused

lessons while raising funds for the American Heart Association and our Physical Education

department. 

Visit http://www2.heart.org/goto/SouthShoreCharterPublicSchool to get started! 

Athletics and Extracurricular Activities

Come cheer on the Jaguars at their upcoming games:

Wednesday | January 31, 2024
MS Basketball vs. Brooke Mattapan (Home) 3:30 pm @Starland Sportsplex & Fun Park

Friday | February 2, 2024
Varsity Boys Basketball vs Boston Prep (Home) 3:30 @Starland Sportsplex & Fun Park

Varsity Girls Basketball vs Boston Prep (Home) 3:30 @Starland Sportsplex & Fun Park

#GoJaguars 🐾

Afterschool Enrichment Program - Session II

https://www2.heart.org/site/TR;jsessionid=00000000.app30057b?company_id=433969&fr_id=9739&pg=company&class=571&NONCE_TOKEN=CD1AD518A83D2A7F52170063D5048E64
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Levels II and III

Painting Pioneers Club

In week 1 of Painting Pioneers, we welcomed nine young artists to a fun and encouraging

environment full of creative minds who are eager to make masterpieces! Each artist set a

S.M.A.R.T. goal for one painting skill they would like to improve upon during this session.

With the help of their instructor, Sarah and two highly skilled high school assistants from

the art workshop, there is nothing stopping these young artists from bringing their

creative aspirations to full fruition!

Chemicals Creations
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During their first session, students were given a lab kit containing a lab coat, goggles, and

other items required for the class. Students created colorful slime by kneading and

sculpting with their hands.

Clay and Mixed Media Club
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Scrapbooking Club
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What's New in Projects and Workshops

High School: School Store Workshop

Check out the School Apparel website, created by the High School School

Store Workshop!

Community Service

Attention Students and Families
Got some community service hours done?

Use the links below to submit your community service hours!

LEVEL I COMMUNITY SERVICE LEVEL II COMMUNITY SERVICE

LEVEL III COMMUNITY SERVICE LEVEL IV COMMUNITY SERVICE

HIGH SCHOOL COMMUNITY SERVICE

Upcoming Events

TONIGHT: FINANCIAL AID NIGHT

There will be a virtual Financial Aid Night on Wednesday, Jan 31st from 6:00 - 7:00 pm.

The event will be hosted by Laura Biechier, Bridgewater State University Assistant Vice

President of Student Financial Assistance and Enrollment. There have been some major

changes to the FAFSA this year, including moving the date from Oct 1st to Dec 31st and

having fewer questions. As with any major change to college admissions and financial aid,

there are many questions and Laura will be available to answer them. She will also go over

SSCPS SCHOOL APPAREL

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfNu-svRs1wqezAVYKlvZ1EmOLlh7W_87FKzQ99H69fJuRiRw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScnSztM-epjJN_OI0oqnjbsJHUTIB9NeNYiTLROU9HbA-VirA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdu6gZ8ZfHLqwtsDbPSId5IQEUP_km89uVI5HbGUHulLYDfdQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcrbgpNGBLZw63KiAPyqWkjZDzuhK27sArp6y-NrhSfZ6Gjg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdeFF3nmyYGQEvGdyKq25RQbUyw9aD2z4CSYBpVIh-M3tWAMg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.amerasport.com/SPIRITWEAR/products/1899/
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the financial aid awarding process as well as the different types of financial aid. The Zoom

link is here: Financial Aid Zoom Link 

SSCPS ADMISSIONS

K-8 SIGN-UP 9-12 SIGN-UP

https://bridgew.zoom.us/j/97620765725#success
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aaeaf28aafbcf8-talk?mc_cid=c044b7d242&mc_eid=abb9df315c#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aaeaf28aafbcf8-talk2?mc_cid=c044b7d242&mc_eid=abb9df315c#/
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Did you know that currently, it is National Blood Donor Month? It's a time to honor blood

donors all over as well as a time to spread  awareness and donate blood yourself. And

although it is Blood Donor month, blood donations are the lowest they've been in the last

20 years. Hospitals are severely in shortage of blood  products, and patients that

desperately need blood aren't getting any due to the shortage. Good news, you can help

with this problem! SSCPS High School is hosting a Blood Drive on February  12th,
from 11AM to 4PM! By just signing up at  redcrossblood.org  and searching using zip

code 02061, you can sign up to donate blood, and help save lives. Students 16+ can also

donate blood with parental consent, and they will also gain volunteer credit for doing so.

For inquiries, please contact Maheen (mchowdh101@student.sscps.org) or Katie

(kcianelli@sscps.org). With just a little time, you can help save lives in dire need of help.

http://redcrossblood.org/
mailto:mchowdh101@student.sscps.org
mailto:kcianelli@sscps.org


1/31/24, 1:14 PM Weekly Update | January 31, 2024

https://mailchi.mp/sscps/weeklyupdate-013124?e=75c0482a70 22/29

The NHS would like to invite you to our showing of 'The Super Mario Bros Movie' on March

8. We are raising money for St. Mary's Women and Children's Home in Boston. The event

is reserved for Grades 1-4 and the cost is $10 per student.

Parents Association, SEPAC, and ELPAC
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Lost & Found
Last year we donated over 15 industrial sized trash bags full of Lost & Found  items. We

know that both students and parents alike spent far too many hours searching for those

items before accepting they were gone for good.

We are going to try something slightly different this year. As in past years Lost & Found

items will be folded, displayed in hallways at 100 Longwater, and photos will be posted in

two parent-run Facebook groups including the SSCPS Parent/Guardian Information site.

The major change this year is we will follow a schedule for display/donations:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87481937020?pwd=WVdvYUQvRWNVQUlNWGIvMTArQzVFUT09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87481937020?pwd=WVdvYUQvRWNVQUlNWGIvMTArQzVFUT09#success
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February
Week of 2/5 - Fold/pic

2/13 - Donate

April
Week of 4/1 - Fold/pic

4/9 - Donate

May/June
Week of 5/28 - Fold/pic (if needed)

6/4 - Donate

Help your students (and your wallets!)

 
LOST & FOUND

LABEL everything that comes to school. We check all clothing for names before donating

and 95% of the time there is no name.

OFFER encouragement to your children to keep track of their items.

SAVE your sanity.

TEACH your child/ren that while it is great to donate their used coats, they may want to

hold onto it for at least one season.

FOLLOW the FB sites to see pics of lost items.

UNDERSTAND the program is run by volunteers and dates are subject to change.

From the Health Office

Cold Weather Reminder

Dear Parents, 

This is just a friendly reminder that students need to come to school properly dressed for

the weather. As the weather gets colder, students need to have on warm clothes and a

proper winter jacket. Despite the cold weather students can go outside for lunch.   There

are also scheduled and unscheduled fire drills.  All students will need to be outside until the

fire department allows all back into the building. Please inform the Health Office if your

child is in need of a coat.

Special School Announcements

School Picture Orders
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To order, log in to your account on  mylifetouch.com  or create an account using your

student's school ID number. Don’t forget to order your FREE Digital SmileSafe card!

More about the Smilesafe program here.

From the Foundation

https://my.lifetouch.com/mylifetouch/?#/
https://my.lifetouch.com/mylifetouch/?#/
https://my.lifetouch.com/mylifetouch/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=F23_UC_Holiday_ThankYou_Resend&utm_content=cta_mylifetouch#/
https://lifetouch.com/smilesafe/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=F23_UC_Holiday_ThankYou_Resend&utm_content=safecard
https://click.m.lifetouch.com/?qs=df4b434f3d20e81fa926c4c2587df1a24f7eb67b04911abf50c1749adf968bca6055658d620c63e58b1dc682ccbc54a91a7a430dcfd14bde
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During the month of January, the South Shore Charter Educational Foundation will

be raising funds toward the Projects and Workshops at SSCPS. We invite you once

again to support our students and staff by investing in our unique educational model. Your

contribution, no matter the size, propels us closer to our goal and ensures that these

crucial teaching programs continue to flourish at SSCPS.

Weekly Calendar

Wednesday 01/31 High School Mock Trial to Hingham Courthouse
12:30-

4:30pm

Wednesday 01/31 Senior Parent Financial Aid Meeting via Zoom 6:00pm

Thursday 02/01
Strategic Plan Family Focus Group – 700 Longwater

Drive
6:00pm

Friday 02/02 Professional Development Early Release 12:00pm

Saturday 02/03
Middle School Bridge Building Competition at

Wentworth
 

Tuesday 02/06 Enrollment Event Talk to Us Tuesday by Registration
9:00-

10:00am

Tuesday 02/06 Strategic Plan Committee Meeting 10:30am

Tuesday 02/06 Level IV Healthy You Project to Gillette  

Wednesday 02/07 School Council Meeting via Zoom 6:30pm

 

Community Events

-PYD Inclusive Music Program
- Holly Hill Farm - Winter 2024 Educational Enrichment Sessions
- Black History Month - Community Events
- Lunar New Year - Community Events

DONATE TODAY!

https://bridgew.zoom.us/j/97620765725#success
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/images/3e424a71-241c-6c45-970d-d25a77a00109.png
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/images/3e424a71-241c-6c45-970d-d25a77a00109.png
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/ffc53fec-9d91-17f9-0ac1-48511cfa617d/Winter_2024_Feb_vacation_FLYER_1_.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/images/902a97c0-8b06-0021-19bc-f6756a07e3e6.jpg
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/images/902a97c0-8b06-0021-19bc-f6756a07e3e6.jpg
https://www.qariusa.org/
https://www.qariusa.org/
https://app.etapestry.com/onlineforms/SouthShoreCharterEducationalF/workshopsfy24.html?mc_cid=73c5041f12&mc_eid=42eab8c361
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Important Links

Copyright © 2022 South Shore Charter Public School, All rights reserved.

Weekly Updates are emailed and posted to our
website www.sscps.org every Wednesday. 

Afterschool Enrichment Program
DESE Student Attendance Letter Translated:
Arabic, Cape Verdean Creole, Chinese, Haitian
Creole, Portuguese, Spanish, Vietnamese
Back-to-School Information
Food Services
Health Office
Massachusetts Department of Transitional
Assistance
Community Service
Visit the Parents Association Website

Here are links to upcoming events and other items
of interest.  Please contact Pam Algera at
palgera@sscps.org to submit SSCPS items for
publication.

 
School
Documents:
2023-2024 School
Calendar
Student and Family
Handbook
Arrival and Dismissal
Procedures
SSCPS By-Laws

www.sscps.org

https://twitter.com/SShoreCharterPS
https://twitter.com/SShoreCharterPS
https://vimeo.com/sscps
https://vimeo.com/sscps
http://www.sscps.org/
http://www.sscps.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SShoreCharterPS/
https://www.facebook.com/SShoreCharterPS/
http://instagram.com/sscharterps
http://instagram.com/sscharterps
http://www.sscps.org/
https://www.sscps.org/student-life/student-resources/sscps-afterschool-enrichment-program
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/7c16f1fb-58c6-022d-5405-753b52af4d53/Arabic_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/3a893961-35f4-97dd-3592-1ab17ee78272/Cape_Verdean_Creole_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/bbb35d22-2fe8-6772-e31d-71e5f5e73118/Chinese_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/5fbd72b6-f72a-310e-bf3e-6513ebcd48da/Haitian_Creole_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/5fbd72b6-f72a-310e-bf3e-6513ebcd48da/Haitian_Creole_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/ecc91b1d-24d5-4f87-2b87-98b6db7e9ef6/Portuguese_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/f5d2bb7e-451a-10e2-fe37-6c06fb55ba48/Spanish_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/182f9f0b4af6e7b4707d6577d/files/cae740be-572f-3f1b-22c5-4234f021a530/Vietnamese_CA_Letter_from_Commisioner_and_Superintendents.doc.pdf
https://www.sscps.org/hidden-pages/back-to-school-resources
https://www.sscps.org/resource-pages/food-services
https://www.sscps.org/families/health-office
https://www.mass.gov/orgs/department-of-transitional-assistance
https://www.mass.gov/orgs/department-of-transitional-assistance
https://www.sscps.org/student-life/community-service
https://sscpspa.weebly.com/
mailto:palgera@sscps.org
https://files.sscps.org/browsable/About/News+And+Events/FY24%20Calendar.pdf
https://files.sscps.org/browsable/About/News+And+Events/FY24%20Calendar.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17bM-NOdrpnOnTvI8Lsn2t2GceYwJLRfju0GPMNt9U-w/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17bM-NOdrpnOnTvI8Lsn2t2GceYwJLRfju0GPMNt9U-w/edit
https://files.sscps.org/browsable/Back+to+School/FY22%20Arrival%20and%20Dismissal%20Procedures.pdf
https://files.sscps.org/browsable/Back+to+School/FY22%20Arrival%20and%20Dismissal%20Procedures.pdf
https://files.sscps.org/browsable/Governance/Public+Documents/SSCPS%20%20Bylaws%2008+17+2018.pdf
https://mailchi.mp/sscps/weeklyupdate-013124?e=75c0482a70
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